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Notice of Serious Incident 

 

Date of Incident:10/10/2022  

Date Received by DCCECE: 10/11/2022 

 

Facility Name: Perimeter of the Ozarks 

Facility Number: 237 

Facility Type: Residential 

Incident Type: Licensing 

Report Description: Name: , Guardian: (  
, / mother has visitations allowed Police were called: in the process. 

Safety plan: misconduct precaution safety plan for 7 days. /  
. Report: based on nursing note / report  was on a pass all 

weekend with her family and return the morning of 10/10/2022, later same date vape was 
found on the unit and was found to be concealed in  hygiene.  stated that the vape 
contained THC was stolen from her mother?s purse. Resident was exhibiting common 
behaviors that are associated with being under the influence of marijuana including 
cloudy/reddened eyes and behaviors outside resident?s baselines.  is being closely 
monitored by nursing staff under the direction of our doctor, and if any decline in symptoms 
are noted, the resident will be taken to the nearest hospital for further evaluation. We will be 
making necessary corrections in procedure as far as hygiene inspections as we go forward. 

 

Interim Action Narrative: The police were called. Resident was on misconduct precaution 
safety plan for 7 days. . 
She will continue to be monitored by nursing. 

 

 

Maltreatment Narrative:                                                                 Outcome:  

 



 
 

 

 

 

Licensing Narrative: Facility reported that a resident brought THC via vape pen into the 
facility when returning from a pass/visit with family. Licensing Specialist was informed that 
body safety checks, residents belongings, and personal hygiene items are checked. 
However, the resident hid the vape pen in the middle of her deodorant. The nurse had to 
remove all the deodorant, it was not visible. Licensing Specialist was provided with the 
following policy documentation: Therapeutic Passes and Body Safety Checklist. No 
licensing concerns noted.  


	221023 FOIA DRA 1118_Redacted 68
	221023 FOIA DRA 1118_Redacted 69



